

FAIRFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL YSGOL GYNRADD FAIRFIELD



www.fairfieldpenarth.co.uk

Feel Amazing In Respectful Fairfield, Inspiring and Encouraging Learning and Development

Telephone 029 2070 9035

S. Lewis,
Headteacher
Dryden Road
Penarth
Vale of Glamorgan CF64 2RT

22/05/2020

Dear Fairfield children, parents, carers and families,

Today brings us to the end of the first half of this summer term. We have spent the past few weeks trying to ensure that all children are able to access online learning, giving support where necessary. Thank you for responding to our enquiries through google classroom, email or phone. However, we have been unable to communicate with a few families, so will continue to ensure contact is made. We are thrilled that more of you are regularly commenting on work you have done. To enable us to carry out wellbeing checks, we ask that every child make at least one comment each week. This is not to check on work, but to let us know that all is fine with each family.

As next week is half term holiday, there will be no work on google classrooms and we encourage all families to have a restful week, hopefully enjoying some lovely weather! We will continue with online learning on Monday 1st June.

In terms of returning to school, I know nothing more than is said in Welsh Government press statements. All the staff are missing seeing the children, but it must of course be safe for us to do so.

Have a lovely half term week! Stay safe and well!

S. Lewis **Headteacher**

Living, Working and Playing Together'







